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Visit to the new Lyng Community Hall 
The pupils were very lucky to have been invited to have a ‘sneak preview’ tour of the 
new hall and its facilities. All the classes enjoyed a look round, guided by Mr Chapman. 
There are already some ideas that the children would like to see – ‘a Spiderman club’, 
‘table tennis’ and ‘dancing’! 
Thank you to Mr Chapman for generously giving your time to conduct 4 tours over a 
morning! 
The Community Hall has Open Days this weekend – take a look for yourself!  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                  Library Competition 
Congratulations to all the entrants- there was an amazing selection this term. 
The winners to be announced during Friday’s celebration assembly  

 
Sports 
Y1 Football – Our team had great fun playing against other 
teams, in this event led by the Community Sports Foundation 
(CSF) at The Nest. Well done!  
KS2 Football -Well done to the Football team, who attended 
the Small Schools tournament run by the Schools Sports 

Partnership. They played13 matches, coming 6th. Their team work, respect and 
encouragement of each other during the event was commended. Well Done for a great 
team effort!  
Netball – this was postponed, we await a new date for our Y6 team to attend- more 
time to practise team!  
Athletics club-  The After School Club attendees have been working towards their 
Sportshall Awards. Those attending regularly have achieved very well, and were 
awarded their Sportshall Badges and certificates. Well Done everyone!  
 

Eco Team Book Sale     
They raised £53.50 during this after 
school event. 
Thank you everyone who donated and 
came along. 
 

Bags4 school     
Thank you to everyone who donated 
their contributions- There was a huge 
mound of bags this time!  
 



Our Values  
Next half term we will be learning about Friendship. Children will be learning about friendship 
as : encouraging one another , sticking together, making time for each other, and learning to 
listen. We will focus on Pentecost as a Christian festival that celebrates togetherness. The 
Reverend will be leading a ‘Wild Church’ activity for all classes on the theme of Pentecost 
 

100% Attendance! 
20 Children have achieved 100% attendance for the whole of the Spring Term! 
All children with 100% attendance take home their certificate this week 

 

School Meals 
 
New menu- the summer menu starts after the Easter holidays- each family has received a 
copy. As always, a jacket potato option is available for all children as an alternative to the 
main course, and a packed lunch is available for children in Rowan and Oak classes. Please 
ensure that you have advised the office by Monday if you would like your child to have an 
alternative to the main meal during the week.  
 
Birthday Lunches – The provision of these has been extended until the end of the Summer 
term. This offer enables any pupils yet to have their birthday this academic year to have a 
birthday lunch, if required. 
 

School Council Easter Activities Friday 5th April 
The school council are running activities for pupils during the day. 

Games hall…  £2 entry to play all the games including ‘hook a duck’, ‘hunt the lamb’, 
‘name the toy’ and more. 

Easter Bonnet competition, 50p entry … children can bring their home made hats and 
 show them off in a parade, prizes for the winners   

Easter Hunt …. Every class will take part, and each child will receive an Easter Egg, kindly 
purchased by FOLS 

Bake Sale for parents and pupils after school. 
 
                                Donations of biscuits and cakes would be very welcome. 
The funds the Council raise  from the day will be donated to their chosen charity, the RSPCA 

 

Dates for your diary 
Tuesday 23 April- school starts for Summer Term                                                        Wishing all 
25 April – Frisbee festival                                                                                             our families a 
1 May –Class photos                                                                                                        HAPPY                                                      
8 May – Sun Safe assembly                                                                                                   EASTER 
13- 16 -May SATs for Year 6 this week                                                                                   
7 June- Wild Church with the Reverend  
10 June – Year 1 Phonics test this week  
12 June – Rowan class visit to Norwich cathedral  
28 June – Sports day 
2 July – Year 6 visit to the Norfolk Children’s Book Festival 
3 July- Dodgeball festival 
11/ 12 July – Year 6 visits to High School 
17-22 July Road Safety activities  
24 July – last day of term                                                                                     
                                                                                 


